
 

 

 
Dear Pastors, partners, and friends in the ministry,  
  

December 2023 

Greetings and Happy Thanksgiving!  We 
love Thanksgiving, as we serve an awesome God 
who should be thanked and praised for His 
goodness.  This month, we continued teaching and 
recruiting missionaries and welcomed a new 
member to our family. 

In November, we continued teaching at the 
Our 
Generation 
Training 
Center 
(OGTC).  We 
have a 
wonderful 
group of 
students who 
are doing great 

both in and outside the classroom.  We look 
forward to what God will do in and through them. 

It was a blessing to talk with many students 
at Pensacola Christian College this month.   We 
were able to talk to several who are interested in 
missions, encouraging them to continue their 
pursuit and explaining 
how Vision Baptist 
Missions can help them 
reach their goals after 
they finish college.  At 
Mission Prayer Band we 
challenged the faithful 
prayer warriors for missions to consider giving 
their life to take the gospel to the world.  It is 
always a blessing to be on PCC campus and we 
appreciate the work they are doing.  I was also able 
to go to south Atlanta and preach at a Christian 
school the last week of the month.  It was a blessing 
to be with the students and share with them the 
great need in Asia.  Two students showed interest 
in attending the Our Generation Training Center in 
the fall.   

I am grateful to announce the birth of our 
first grandson (third grandchild):  Thomas Alan 
Hodges was born on 
November 6th, to Joseph 
and Abigail Hodges.  We 
are thankful for a healthy 
baby and momma.  They 
are serving as 
missionaries in Honduras 
and doing a great job.  
Although we miss not 
being able to hold the 
little guy, we are grateful 
they are serving the Lord and seeing many saved in 
their ministry. 

Please be praying about the China Goforth 
Tour coming up in June.  Maybe God would have 

you go?  If you are interested or know of 
someone who might be interested, 
please send to: 
https://visionforchina.org/goforth-
china-tour/goforthchinatour2024-
inforequest 

 
Please note our new mailing address for all 
support/mail communications:  

Vision Baptist Missions 
P.O. Box 647 

Dawsonville, GA 30534 
 

Praises and Prayer Requests: 
• Praise God for all our supporters. 
• Pray for the China Goforth Tour 
• Pray for more students (laborers) 

 
Thank you for your partnership! 
 

Sincerely in Christ,  
Ty and Rebecca                          

Pepperdine 
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